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Question: PM2  
 

Topic: Agencies with no Indigenous employees 
 

Senator Carr asked: Can I have a list of those that have more than 50 people? I understand 

there might be some tiny organisations�it makes sense�but I would have thought 100 

people is not a small agency.  
 
Answer:  It is important to note that: 

• Data regarding an employee�s Indigenous status is supplied by individual employees 

to agencies on a voluntary basis, and forwarded by agencies to be entered onto the 

Australian Public Service Employment Database (APSED).  

─ Overall, employee non-reporting of voluntary data varies widely between 

agencies 

─ the Indigenous status of an employee is only reported for ongoing employees. 
 

According to data provided by agencies, as published in the Australian Public Service 

Statistical Bulletin 2003�04 (Table 45, page 70), at 30 June 2004, the following agencies with 

more than 50 ongoing employees did not report to APSED that they had any employees who 

identified themselves as Indigenous. A copy of Table 45 is attached for your information. 

1. Australian Broadcasting Authority 

2. Australian Crime Commission 

3. Australian Film Commission 

4. Australian Greenhouse Office 

5. Australian Institute of Health and Welfare 

6. Australian National Audit Office 

7. Australian Radiation Protection and Nuclear Safety Agency 

8. Australian Research Council 

9. ComSuper 

10. Department of Finance and Administration 

11. National Capital Authority 

12. Office of National Assessments 

13. Productivity Commission 
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